STATE OF ARKANSAS



DEPARTMENT OF POLLUTION CONTROL AND ECOLOGY

8001 NATIONAL DRIVE, P.O. BOX 9583 LITTLE ROCK, ARKANSAS 72209

Certified Mail, Return Receipt

PHONE: (501) 562-7444 TELEFAX: (501) 562-4632

June 1, 1991

Mayor Brodell Jonesboro, City of P.O. Box 1845 Jonesboro, AR72403

RE: Landfill Fee Assessment and Payments

Dear Mayor Brodell:

We have enclosed an invoice of disposal fees for the Jonesboro SLF facility, permit no. 0139-S1. The assessment is a total dollar estimate of wastes disposed at your landfill this quarter which is calculated based on 15¢ per uncompacted cubic yard, 30¢ per compacted cubic yard, or \$1.00 per ton. Your current assessment is shown on the attached invoice. Please pay the Net Amount Due on the invoice by July 1.

If you stopped landfill operations or will stop operations between April 1 and June 30, fill out and send in the attached Quarterly Report form before July 1 so that we can send you an accurate amended bill for your final assessment.

BEGINNING NEXT QUARTER NEW RATES WILL GO INTO EFFECT. Starting July 16, 1991, the rates will be 40¢ per uncompacted cubic yard, 75¢ per compacted cubic yard, or \$2.50 per ton. These rates reflect a 50% increase in current fees for the solid waste management and recycling fund. The remainder of the increase will go into the landfill closure fund (Act 747).

Fees will be billed pro-rated on the third quarter assessments, dated September 1, to reflect 15 days at the current rate (July 1 through 15) and the remainder of the quarter at the new rates. If you plan to pass this increase on to your customers, please begin July 16, 1991.

Sincerely yours,

David Werling

Solid Waste Program Support Manager

David E. Werling